BUILDING FUND: From page 5...

Bank Balance as of April 21, 1978 is \$349,575.30.

Youth Incorporated - otherwise known as the Game Room Kids (Recreation Centre) have paid tribute to "Pops" Duncan, by contributing \$115.00 to the building fund, through In Memoriam.

"Pops" as they called J. Duncan, was a very special person to them.

M. Puttock, Building Fund Chairman

GAS PRICE DIFFERENTIALS: From page 1

only 2.7 cents was accounted for by transportation. More than 85 percent of the price differential was attributable to the fact that full tankwagon prices can often be realized in northern Ontario and higher dealer margins prevail there.

I hope my response assists you in replying to your constituent.

(signed)

Yours sincerely, Alastair Gillespie

If you hire young people for new summer jobs, Ontario will help you pay their salaries.

Here's how the program works.

If you operate a business or farm and create new jobs between May 1 and October 21, 1978, the Ontario Youth Employment Program will give you a grant of \$1.25 per hour (up to a maximum of \$50.00 a week) towards the wages of each eligible youth you hire for those jobs.

Employers; Anyone who has carried on a business or operated a farm in Ontario for at least one year prior to May 1 may receive grants for up to 6 new positions per business location for eligible youth employees.

Employees; Employees must be at least 15 but not 25 years old on May 1, 1978. Employees cannot be directly related to the employer. Employees must reside and be eligible to work in Ontario.

Duration; The program is in effect for 25 weeks from May 1 through October



21, 1978. An employer is not required to hire a youth for the full 25-week period.

Terms of Employment; To be eligible for funding, a position created must be in addition to regular and seasonal employment normally provided during the program period. It must provide a minimum of 25 hours of supervised work per week for at least six weeks.

Grant; Approved employers will receive a grant of \$1.25 per hour up to a maximum of \$50.00 a week (40 hours employment) for each youth hired under the program.

NOTE; Grant funds are limited. If you wish to hire a youth any time during the program's duration, please submit your application as soon as possible. In order to hire under the program you must first receive approval from the Ministry of Treasury. Applications for participation cannot be considered after September 4, 1978.

For more information on the Ontario Youth Employment Program and application forms please write:
Ministry of Treasury, Subsidies
Branch, Queen's Park, Toronto,
Ontario M7A 2R8 or telephone
1-800-268-7192 (toll free). In Metro
Toronto telephone 965-0570.

Darcy McKeough, Treasurer Ministry of Treasury, Economics & Intergovernmental Affairs, Subsidies Branch.



Margaret Birch,
Provincial Secretary
Ontario Youth
Secretariat
William Davis, Premier

Province of Ontario